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Los Angeles Public Transit Access Tops in Nation

A new report from the Brookings Institution shows that 99% of households without a car are located near a transit stop in the Los Angeles-Long Beach-Santa Ana area tops any major metropolitan area in the U.S., even besting New York. On the other hand, the percentage of zero vehicle households in this region whose occupants can get to work within 90 minutes is only 36 percent. 

Here’s a link to the report:

http://www.brookings.edu/~/media/Files/rc/papers/2011/0818_transportation_tomer/0818_transportation_tomer.pdf
 

The Los Angeles Times and Huffington Post and other media have reported on the findings. (See links below) and Media Relations staff has contacted other reporters. Staff noted that the Measure R program will further improve access to transit for the public and more workers should be able to get to work via public transit quicker as the new rail lines and bus improvements are readied.  

http://latimesblogs.latimes.com/nationnow/2011/08/car-loving-la-a-public-transit-paradise-.html
http://www.huffingtonpost.com/2011/08/18/los-angeles-metro-transit-access_n_930835.html
Crenshaw/LAX Leadership Council Elects Co-Chairs

At a meeting on August 18, 2011, the Crenshaw/LAX Leadership Council (CLC) elected Co-Chairs to serve for a one-year term.  Ms. Arna Fulcher, Executive Director of the First Community Development Corporation, is the Co-Chair representing the City of Inglewood, and Ms. Tunua Thrash, Executive Director of the West Angeles Community Development Corporation, is the Co-Chair representing the City of Los Angeles. The CLC is a 23-member corridor-based transportation advisory body whose mission is to promote community-based dialogue and information sharing regarding specific needs and preferences of residents and businesses where the light rail transit project will be constructed and operated. Over the next several years, CLC members will be focusing their efforts in key areas of community interest related to the introduction of a new transit system including, economic opportunities and career development, construction mitigation, transit oriented development, station area planning, mobility, environmental quality, safety and quality of life. The CLC will be hosting community open houses this fall, and will hold its next quarterly meeting on October 27, 2011. 

Plain Clothes Citation Operation    

This week, Sheriff’s deputies conducted a plain clothes operation on some buses that pass through the South Bay Cities area. The deputies rode a total of 20 buses on lines 40, 204 and 210. 

The operation resulted in a total of 44 citations issued (38 were for fare evasion) and 18 misdemeanor warrant arrests were made. The operation also resulted in one felony arrest of a dangerous drug warrant suspect and another arrest of a misdemeanor deadly weapon warrant suspect. Both individuals were transported to the Century Regional Detention Facility and later booked.

Expo Train Testing

Train testing is underway on the new Expo Light Rail Line. Testing schedules are dynamic and regular notices will be issued to keep you informed of the dates, times and frequency of movement through the community.  For the latest on construction activities and/or testing schedules, please visit BuildExpo.org. To view the complete notice, click here.
Expo Line Maintenance Facility Design Update

The Exposition Construction Authority invites you to a community workshop to update you on the design of the Maintenance Facility for Phase 2 of the Expo Line project.

The community will have an opportunity to:

· Hear an update from the design team
· Learn about the proposed design concepts
· Provide input and feedback
Tuesday, September 6, 2011
7:00 p.m. - 8:30 p.m.
Virginia Avenue Park

Thelma Terry Building
2200 Virginia Avenue
Santa Monica, CA  90404


Please click here to view the complete notice.

Metro Orange Line Extension Construction Notice

The Contractor continues to work on the street improvements along the easterly side of Canoga Avenue from Vanowen Street to Prairie Street. As part of this work the Contractor will be installing the duct bank across Nordhoff St. just east of Canoga Avenue.
Please click here to view the complete notice. http://www.metro.net/projects/notices/construction-notice-orange-2011-august-20/
Procurement Postings for Next Week

Pulse Width Stepper Valves IFB
Procurement will release an Invitation for Bid (IFB) next week to procure Pulse Width Stepper Valves (PSV). The procurement process blackout period is expected to run from August 25, 2011 through November 30, 2011.

The PSV valve controls fuel delivery to the Series 50 bus engines. Award of a contract will provide a commitment from the supplier to ensure availability at a fixed, competitive price.

Any inquiries concerning this procurement action during the blackout period must be directed to and may only be answered by contract Tanya Allen, Procurement Planning Administrator, at (213) 922-1018.

Medical Clinic Services RFP
Procurement will release a Request for Proposals (RFP) to procure the medical clinic services. The procurement process blackout period is expected to run from August 18, 2011 through January 26, 2012.

 

Metro is seeking to enter into contractual relationships with qualified occupational/industrial medicine providers to conduct medical examinations and drug and alcohol specimen collections of candidates and employees. Up to six clinics will be selected to service our worksite locations. The resulting contracts will not include services for Workers' Compensation, which is administered by a different department. 

 

Any inquiries concerning this procurement action during the blackout period must be directed to and may only be answered by Maria V. Lechuga, Senior Contract Administrator at (213) 922-7206.

Digital Rail Radio System Hardware IFB
Procurement will release an Invitation for Bids (IFB) next week to procure digital rail radio system hardware (mobile and portable radios, base stations, dispatch consoles, etc.).

The procurement process blackout period is expected to run from August 22, 2011 through December 22, 2011.

Any inquiries concerning this procurement action during the blackout period must be directed to and may only be answered by Lily Lopez, Contract Administrator, at (213) 922-4639.

Upcoming CEO Meetings & Events

Next week, I will be meeting with Director Antonovich and attending the graduation ceremony for our Transportation Careers Academy Program students. I will also be attending the LOSSAN Board of Directors Meeting and participating in an interview with Metro Magazine. And finally, I will be attending the Metrolink Board Workshop.


	

	








